

U.S. Department of Justice

Office of Information Policy

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 Washington, D.C. 20530

Below is the text of an e-mail that was sent to Agency Chief FOIA Officers, Agency Principal FOIA Contacts, and DOJ FOIA Officers on January 23, 2009, concerning President Obama's Memorandum on the Freedom of Information Act.

FOIA Professionals:

On January 21, 2009, President Obama signed the "Presidential Memorandum for the Heads of Executive Departments and Agencies on the Freedom of Information Act," which establishes a new policy for Executive Branch departments and agencies concerning disclosure and transparency. The President directed all agencies to administer the FOIA with a clear presumption in favor of disclosure, to resolve doubts in favor of openness, and to not withhold information based on "speculative or abstract fears." In addition, the President called on agencies to ensure that requests are responded to with "a spirit of cooperation," that disclosures are timely, and that modern technology is used to make information available to the public even before a request is made.

To implement these objectives, the President directed the Attorney General to issue new guidelines governing the FOIA. Those guidelines will reaffirm the Executive Branch's "commitment to accountability and transparency." The Department of Justice looks forward to issuing the guidelines directed by the President and to working directly with other departments and agencies to ensure that the President's goal of making his administration the most open and transparent in history is realized.

The President's memorandum was effective immediately and supersedes former Attorney General Ashcroft's Memorandum on the FOIA dated October 12, 2001. As a result, agency personnel should immediately begin to apply the presumption of disclosure to all decisions involving the FOIA, as the President has called for.

Once the new FOIA guidelines are issued by the Attorney General, OIP will conduct comprehensive training on those guidelines and provide additional advice and guidance to departments and agencies to ensure that our government is accountable and transparent, in keeping with the President's commitment.

Melanie Ann Pustay Director Office of Information and Privacy U.S. Department of Justice